
GCBA Executive Board Meeting Minutes 

 May 19, 2021 

Called to order: 6:35pm 

Board Members Present: Larry Theurer, Phil Bartosh, Brenda Theurer, Tracey McKenna, Sarah Marie, 
Sheila Mauer 

Board Members Absent: Shannon Warder, Denzil St. Clair 

Guests: Michelle Killen-Keith 

Quorum: Yes 

Treasurer Report: 

May 50/50 Raffle: $58 collected, split of $29 won by Sheila Mauer. 

Secretary Report: Shannon Warder absent so no report. 

Old Business: Board confirmed Tracy M. and Shannon W. as chairs of the Public Education Committee. 

Discussion of whether or not the board would reference the Beekeeping for Dummies book pages on 
the PowerPoint slides for the 2022 beginner classes. 

New Business: President asked if a GCBA submission had been made to the OSBA Newsletter.  Noted 
that 1st Quarter had been submitted. 

Board discussed deadline for the GCBA Newsletter is as always the 1st of each month. 

Board discussed listing Board Officer phone numbers on website.  Phil B. gave permission, Tracy M. 
declined. 

President asked if the Swarm Removal List on the website had been updated. 

Board discussed the May Membership Meeting.  Thought it went well but overall thought attendance 
was low. 

Discussion of upcoming June monthly meeting.  Jon Reichel is guest.  President asked if Jon has indicated 
what he will charge GCBA. 

Treasurer asked for reimbursement receipts for the Field Day.  Field Day 50/50 Raffle collected $68, $34 
won by Sarah Marie. Gift basket raffle collected $58, won by Sarah Marie. 

Board agreed to postpone discussion of By-Laws. 

Sheila S. is chair of the fair Committee and will set budget soon.  Treasurer will keep checking on the 
release of the fair books. 

Sarah. M is putting together a plan for new GCBA swag.  She is looking at hats, tshirts, water bottles, 
tumblers. 

{Meeting adjourned. No notes were recorded on motions} 


